

Tradition 3 Group Conscience Meeting Minutes

November 2025

Attendance: T3 Members - 21, Chairpersons - 11, Zoom Attendee - 0

Call to Order

Meeting opened by Ashley D. with the Responsibility Statement.

Reports

Secretary – Amy T.

- October 2025 minutes approved.

Treasurer – John B.

- September & October reports attached.

Group Institutional Representative – Ashley proxy for Reagan B.

- All is well.

General Service Representative – Brian B. (absent, Paula M shared update)

- District meeting held at Safe Harbor recently. The area Grapevine Chair came to the meeting and gave an amazing presentation.

Steering Committee Chair – Frank K.

- Monday morning it was discovered that the door was unlocked two weeks in a row.
- Amy T.'s theory is that people are rushing to get the key back into the lock box and they are forgetting to lock the door first. A sign with some good reminders was posted right next to the lock box.
- The code on the lock box will be changed very soon due to the number of people knowing the code. The appropriate chair people will be notified by Frank regarding the new code.

Technology Chair – Maggie S.

- No new questions or inquires.
- Upcoming speakers have been posted on our site.
- Any changes or questions, see Maggie.

Speaker Chair – Kevin S.

- Attendance at Saturday speaker meetings fluctuates.
- Finding people to chair speaker meetings can be challenging.
- Kevin pointed out that in the District 1 meeting schedule handout only lists the 2nd and 3rd Saturdays as having a open speaker meeting even though we have been having speakers every Saturday except for the 1st Saturday which is cake night.

Cake Night / Potluck Chair – Heather W.

- December theme is a surprise.

Literature Chair – Stefanie C.

- Stephanie was able to place an order with the Token Shop on line just recently for the white chips with the blue “keep coming back” inscription. She is aware that we are out of them and has stocked us with plain white chips as a substitute until the new order comes in. Members can turn in plain white chips for T3’s “special” chip once we have them back in stock.
- YTD literature expenses = \$1900 which is just a little over where we were last year at this time.

Anniversary Chair – Brian M.

- No report.

Archives Chair – Larry S. (absent)

Grapevine Chair – Keith C. (absent)

Supplies & Pop Chair – Joey R.

- Arnold’s Supply installed new soap dispensers.
- Any supply needs see Joey.

Cleaning Chair – Steve proxy for Jeremy

- A buffer was rented to clean floors recently. It cost the group just under \$100. Thanks to everyone who helped.

District 1 Updates – Paula M.

- Upcoming important dates:-
 - Dec 6: Area Committee Meeting – Online
 - Jan 1: District 1 Service Workshop – Reviewing the Service Manual
 - Jan 15–18: Recovery, Unity & Service Conference in Mankato (flyer forthcoming). They are looking for speakers, which involves 10-15 minute talk on a topic provided. See Paula or go to www.aadistrict1.org for more information.
- Paula shared the 2026 proposed budget for District 1 Area 36. This will be attached to our minutes. Please take a look and share your thoughts with Paula. The budget will be voted on at the December district meeting.

Elections Chair - Lindsey M.

- Election Results:
 - General Service Representative - Jackie W.
 - Alternate General Service Representative - Bob W.
 - Treasurer - Lindsey M.
 - Group Institutional Representative - Rory & Jordan
 - Steering Committee Members - Fred F., Amber M., Rick M., Joey R., Paul S.
 - Speaker Chair - Jeremy H.
 - Cake Night Chair - Laura W.
 - Literature Chair - Brian B.
 - Technology Chair - Maggie S.
 - Archives Chair - Larry S.
 - Grapevine Chair - Brian M.
 - Pop/Supply Chair - Fran O.
 - Cleaning Chair - Crystal W.
 - New group conscience chair people for 2026 are encouraged to attend December Group Conscience meeting on December 28th.
 - All service chairs are looking for committee members. If you are interested in a service position as a committee member see one of these people.
-

Old Business

- Installing WiFi will be a group expenditure.
 - Hotspot does work when we need to zoom.
-

New Business

- Speaker meetings at T3 are not listed correctly in the meeting directory. It only states 2nd & 3rd Saturday as speaker night. We have been hosting speakers every Saturday except Cake night. District 1 is or was updating meeting schedules, we are not sure if we can still submit changes.
 - Speaker meetings are also not listed on district website - it is suggested that the oncoming GSR needs to update district that meetings are held every Saturday that is not cake night. Also district should be updated for hard copy directory for 2025 if possible and 2026.
-

Adjournment

Meeting closed.